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Y11 CEIAG update: RE Post 16 Progression 

September 2022
 

Dear Parent/Carer,

 

As you will be aware Year 11 students are currently being asked to prepare for their Post 16 transition. This involves, independently searching and applying for institutions they would like to continue to study or train with for their Post 16 education. Throughout this process they will be supported in school, however they will be encouraged to be independent and do their own research and submit their applications online before the end of December 2022.  Below I will outline the support in place and the process of transition throughout 2022-23. 

Session Zero 

Students will be taking part in Session Zero ( daily) as part of their form pastoral programme . This will  cover a number of themes specific to Year 11. It will also include a careers Thursday  session each week where students will be provided with the most up to date information on Post 16 education and training and be supported with  searching and applying for suitable Colleges, Sixth Forms or apprenticeships. 

Y11 Drop in sessions 

I will be available in L11 at least twice weekly during lunch times, to support students to complete their independent research and start applications as soon as they feel ready to do so. I am also available after school for any student who prefers to complete applications at school. 
Year 11 Assemblies 

We have invited into school a variety of Post 16 providers who will speak with students in assembly and explain their provision, including; courses, subjects and qualifications available at each establishment;  enrichment opportunities; location and transport methods to get to college. This will also provide an opportunity  for students to ask their own questions. Our aim is for them to hear from representatives from FE Colleges, Sixth Forms, Training Providers and Apprenticeship Providers so they are well informed and able to make the right choices for their future. 

Open Events 2022-23 

A timetable of open events  has now been produced and will be emailed shortly to all students. Please encourage your child to visit institutions to speak with the subject / course leaders and ask questions to make sure they are applying for the right courses for them. 

Online support 

There are already some fantastic resources available to students ‘virtually’ on individual provider websites.  There are also many links and resources available on the Smithills Careers website which you can access through the school website ( careers CEIAG) or via https://www.smithillscareers.com/
We are just in the process of updating them all and these will be available very shortly. 

As a school we have school licences for both STARTProfile  and GMACS with XELLO. Both are valuable resources for independent research into career and employment opportunities of interest to them. 

https://login.startprofile.com/Login.aspx
We have recently moved to the new platform for StartProfile so students can use their school email address for both the login and password. 
https://gmacs.co.uk/career-plan
Login: Smith-( followed by school login) 

Password: Date of Birth in format MONTHDAYYEAR : MMDDYYYY (No gaps) 
For example : 2nd of April 2007 would be 04022007

Connexions Advisor : 1:1 Guidance Interviews 

We are very fortunate to have an independent connexions advisor to conduct some 1:1 guidance interviews. Some students will already have accessed this provision in Year 10  and we will continue into Year 11 until all students have received an Interview. We will send a copy of the discussions that have taken place with your son/daughter so you are able to support them throughout the process. 

General CAREERS Information 

There are many opportunities from varied sources that I will be ‘tweeting’ using the @SmithillsCareer twitter page. It is really useful to follow the page, as I will be retweeting all the information from the colleges and training providers that our students may be interested in exploring, in more detail and will remind them about Open Events, application deadlines and enrolment when the time comes.  There are also lots of opportunities including Virtual Work Experience and information about various industries to learn more about job roles and how to access specific career areas.     
Parents evening 

We will once again be inviting representatives from local colleges and training provders to be available at Parents Evening in January so Parents and Carers can seek advice and guidance directly from them. 

Applications 

Applications to college need to be made the year prior to their enrolment, so students can start submitting applications for college places from 1st  October 2022. They must submit them between October -  December so they can attend admissions interviews in the Spring term and then focus on getting the grades required for the courses for which they have applied.  Some applications will require personal statements to be prepared in advance and submitted, and a CV will be required for those interested in applying for an apprenticeship. The Year 11 Booklet available on the Careers page under the heading  Year 11: Post 16 Progression NEW 2022-23 provides prompts to complete this process 
Predicted Grades 

As students already have a good understanding of their academic ‘routes’ they should be able to determine the level of study they will be eligible to progress onto post 16. They will also need to use 

ongoing assessment data provided by individual subject teachers, consider their progress reports and PPE/Mock examination results to ensure they are making realistic choices. 

For the purpose of submitting a Post 16 application, the school will be issuing ‘Predicted grades’ . However these should not be read as grades they are guaranteed to come out with at the end of Year 11. These are merely a guide for colleges to see what level they potentially are capable of achieving with continued hard work , good attendance and lots of determination to succeed.  

Y11 Admission Interviews 

Admissions Interviews for colleges may start in the autumn term but will generally be ongoing throughout the spring term of Year 11.  Most institutions will now text or email students a link to book a date and time slot to attend an interview.  Students are advised to read any letters, texts or emails they receive very carefully, as each institution operates different systems. Students can use their school email to make applications if they wish, but they will be  encouraged to use their own personal email, as once they have left school, colleges will continue to liaise with them and provide information about enrolment and the new student days. It is better that they start to check their emails regularly once they have submitted an application.    

Conditional Offers 

Once applications have been submitted and conditional offers secured, your child should find themselves to be in a strong position and able to apply themselves to their studies, securing excellent examination results in the summer which in turn will secure a place with their chosen provider. 

Conditional offers will be made once interviews have been completed successfully. This does not mean they have to go to the college; this decision will be made on results day when students have ‘actual’ results and can then make a final decision about which courses to enrol on with their preferred institution.

Should you need further information, advice or guidance, you are very welcome to contact careers by emailing j.isaacs@smithillsschool.net .  I am available to support students in school in the careers area which is currently located at lower school (L2).

 

 

Yours faithfully,

 

J Isaacs
 

Careers Leader 
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